BARRINGTON UNITED BOWLING CLUB NEWSLETTER  July 2014
Welcome to all members to the July newsletter from your club.

This newsletter is to keep members up to date with the off season happenings at Barrington United.

The Annual General Meeting had a good attendance of 32 members and some apologies. The meeting started with an address from RDO for Bowls New Zealand for our region, Lorraine McLeod, who presented Adrian with our newly awarded BNZ Gold Award from our May assessment. This is a good achievement for our club and our development with BNZ.

The other important note from this meeting was awarding Life Membership of our club to Morrie Goddard and Adrian Oulaghan, both well deserved honours for outstanding service to Barrington United. Congratulations to you both. 
The board positions were: Patron – Ossie Helson; President – Dave Thompson; Vice President – Dave McVicar; Secretary – Merv Ward; Treasurer – Stewart Collins; Daphne Pickett; Rosalind McKeefry; Gerard Moot; Owen Giddens; Past President – Adrian Oulaghan. Thanks to all for offering your services and congratulations to Owen, our new board member.
We also approved at this meeting our new Constitution and Judicial Regulations in conjunction with BNZ templates as recommended. The main changes are membership categories and executive replaced by board. Copy of these documents at club lounge entrance for members to view. Also in this area on table is reviewed Club Job Descriptions, Health and Safety Plan, Club Plan and Operational plan. All these reviewed recently. In August our Operations Manual including Policies and guidance material documents will be reviewed also.
There was a lengthy discussion re club subscriptions at the AGM also and the only increase this season is $10 plus GST to Bowls Canterbury levies. Stewart Collins, Treasurer, will be sending out accounts for subscriptions with this newsletter.

Several members have accepted positions as convenors for all subcommittees and other have agreed to help on these subcommittees so thank you all. If we can spread the load of work it is better for all.

Thursday Monthly Open Triples convenors must be thanked for volunteering at the AGM, Roy Brown and Roger Southgate Croy. These events need to have organisers as these tournaments have been on Barrington United calendar since 1980s.

The next main development prior to Opening Day is the garden beds along new fence line, very good planning is going into this project, thanks to all involved.

We hopefully will have permanent marker line down green this season via newly purchased marker paint machine and so daily job resolved as well as ability to movement green marker pegs to give green more balanced wear.

There is plenty of work happening with match subcommittee for season programmes, sponsorship and finance subcommittes planning, social subcommittee planning and other subcommittees for Mates in Bowls, business house and casual bowls also.
The Open Forum held on Saturday 21st for possible programme and competitions discussion gave good feedback to match committee and selectors and thanks to 15 or so that attended.

Remember Friday and Saturday 4pm Club Bar open during off season, come and meet fellow members and friends.

At this point = OPENING DAY = Saturday 20th September = this still to be confirmed though.

Sponsors:

Our club is dependent on our sponsors if we are to survive. They play a major part of our income from tournament sponsors or Charitable Trusts that cover various projects around the club.  Please tell sponsors you are from Barrington United when supporting them.
Our club Motto: We support our sponsors because they support us.

Tournament sponsors:

Ascot TV on Colombo                   Fresh Meats Barrington        Lion Nathan Breweries

Plumb Right Plumbing Services     AMI Insurance Sydenham    Briggs Auto Services

SBS Bank             Lamb and Hayward            Beckenham Court Retirement Village               
Club booklet sponsors:

House of Travel Barrington    CIVIC Video    Anderson and Hill- Barrington Mall
Bark Avenue Grooming    Unichem Pharmacy           Subway Barrington

Bowlpak “Golden Life Plan”

Charitable Trust:   Pub Charity / Canterbury Community Trust 
                               Lion Foundation / NZCT

Pub Charity and Canterbury Community Trust have for the last three seasons supported to green maintenance contractor’s fees – please advertise these trusts as we need this contribution to survive.

Lion Foundation = Boundary fence contribution and NZCT = Club Shirts

Briggs Auto – Warrant of Fitness voucher for $30 from Adrian Oulaghan / Dave Thompson.  Purchase now as need to be used by November 2014. Two left. This is a good deal.  The club charging $30 for $36 job.  I can recommend Briggs Auto Services Barrington Street.  
Security is always an issue about our club and by opening up our boundary fence and replacing with 2.5 metre fence it hopefully helps our unwanted visitors. There has also been new lights at our gate also to help members leaving with security also.
Please remember if you are last to leave the club set the alarm and lock the gate correctly please.

If any member has email address so I can email newsletters or other club notices please email your address to thompsond@xtra.co.nz and I will add you to all club emails.

Also if any members have changes addresses or phone numbers since last season can you update with Merv Ward please so details in handbook correct. 

2014 / 15 season will soon be upon us so please remember to keep the bowls polished and ready for mid September, good bowling to all for this coming season.

Dave Thompson

